
 
 
December 04, 2019       FERC Project No. 2464 
         FERC Project No. 2484 
E-File 
 
Ms. Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary 
The Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
ATTN: OEP/DHAC 
888 Fist Street NE 
Washington, DC 20426 
 

Dear Secretary Bose: 
 
Article 406 Weed Dam Hydroelectric Project (P-2464) and Article 404 Upper Red Lake Hydroelectric 
Project (P-2484) 2019 Invasive Species Monitoring Report 
 
Article 406 of the Order Issuing subsequent License for the Weed Dam Hydroelectric Project (FERC 

Project No. 2464) dated February 7, 2017;  Article 404 of the Order issuing subsequent license for the 

Upper Red Lake Hydroelectric Project dated February 7, 2017; and the Order approving Invasive 

Species Monitoring and Control Plan dated March 22, 2018, Gresham Municipal Utilities (GMU) is 

required to monitor for invasive species and file a notification with the Wisconsin Department of 

Natural Resources (WDNR) and the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (Commission) with the 

date monitoring was completed.  

 

Monitoring for rapid response invasive species was completed on July 11, 2019.  A list of rapid 

response species is included in Appendix 1.  Monitoring was completed by GMU staff familiar with 

the visual characteristics of the rapid response species.  Monitoring was completed at the following 

four locations: 

 

• South Side Boat Landing 

• Riverside Park Boat Landing 

• Geider Road Boat Landing 

• Red River Walk-In Site 

 

At each of the monitoring locations, rake sampling along 200 feet of shoreline within 100 feet of the 

shoreline was completed.  Each area was searched for 30 minutes and involved overturning rocks in 

shallow water to attempt to identify invasive macro-invertebrates.  No rapid response species were 

identified during the surveys.
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GMU also monitored for rapid response invasive species including mollusks, crustaceans, macro-

invertebrates, and fish throughout the year when cleaning debris from trashracks.  No new rapid 

response invasive species were identified in trashrack debris.1 

 

In order to collect water samples to test for the presence of zebra mussel veligers and spiny water fleas, 

GMU needs to receive training in the appropriate sampling protocols.  Since GMU was not trained prior 

to completing the 2019 sampling, no water samples were taken during the year.  GMU is currently 

coordinating with the Aquatic Invasive Species Coordinator for Shawano and Menominee Counties to 

receive the required training and use equipment to collect the samples.  GMU will begin collecting water 

samples during the 2020 monitoring season. Water samples collected will be sent to the WDNR for 

testing to determine whether zebra mussel veligers or spiny water fleas are present. 

 

GMU contributed $3,000 to the Red Lakes Protection and Rehabilitation District to help fund their 
ongoing efforts to monitor and control invasive species on the Upper Red Lake Dam Reservoir and the 
Weed Dam Reservoir.  Documentation of payment is located in Appendix 2. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 715-787-3994 or Darrin Johnson 
at 608-433-0313. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Brian Carroll          
Operations Manager 
 
 
CC:  Cheryl Laatsch, WDNR FERC Coordinator 

 
1 The Chinese mystery snail has been verified to occur within the Upper Red Lake Dam Reservoir since 2008 and 
within the Weed Dam Reservoir since 2012.  Curly leaf pondweed was verified to occur within the Upper Red Lake 
Reservoir since 2006 and within the Weed Dam Reservoir since 2012. 



 

APPENDIX 1 

Rapid Response Invasive Species 



 

 



 

 



APPENDIX 2 

Documentation of Payment to  

Red Lakes Protection and Rehabilitation District 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


